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Councilmember Carol Schwartz, Chair of the Committee on Public Works 
and the Environment, announces a Public Oversight Hearing on Metro Safety. The 
Hearing will be held on Friday, September 16,2005, at 10:OO a.m. in Council 
Hearing Room 412 of the John Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., 
Washington, D.C. 20004. This Hearing has been scheduled to discuss the Washington 
Metropolitan Area Transit Authority's (Metro) security measures given recent terrorist 
attacks in London's public transportation infrastructure. 

Those who wish to testify should contact Mr. Jim Slattery of the Committee on 
Public Works and the Environment by e-mail at jslattery@dccouncil.us or by telephone at 
(202) 724-8105 by Wednesday, September 14,2005. E-mail contacts to Mr. S1,attery 
should include the full name, title, and affiliation -- if applicable -- of the person(s) 
testifying. Witnesses should bring 15 copies of their written testimony to the Hearing. 
Representatives of organizations will be allowed a maximum of five (5) minutes for oral 
presentation and individuals will be allowed a maximum of three (3) minutes for oral 
presentation. 

If you are unable to testify at the Hearing, written statements are encouraged and 
will be made a part of the official record. Copies of written statements should be 
submitted to Ms. Phyllis Jones, Secretary to the Council, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, 
N.W., Suite 5, Washington, D.C. 20004, no later than 5:30 p.m., Friday, September 23, 
2005. 


